KASU (FM), Jonesboro, Arkansas State University
2014 Annual EEO Public File Report

Reporting Period:
February 1, 2013 – January 31, 2014

Number of full-time positions filled during the period:
0

Number of part-time positions filled during the period:
1

Summary:

The only person hired, and the only position available during the reporting period, was a part-time administrative assistant who began work on October 28, 2013. This position was a newly created one at KASU, made necessary after the reorganization of the Arkansas State University College of Communications.

Recruiting/Publicity:

The following resources were used to publicize the position availability.

1. Arkansas State University Career Services

2. Arkansas State University Human Resources

3. The Jonesboro Sun (local newspaper)

4. The Arkansas State University website

Results/Actions

There were seven applicants for the part-time position. Six of them saw the ad in the local newspaper, one found out about the position by checking the listings at ASU Career Services.   Three persons were interviewed. 

KASU General Outreach Initiatives
KASU has an internship program that results in an average of two ASU students per calendar year working at the station for class credit. In the past year, those students were female graduate students of international origin. They worked in programming, marketing and news. 

KASU currently has two students working for pay on a part-time basis: one in production and one programming. Both are Caucasian; one female, one male. 

KASU participates in College of Media and Communication recruiting activities in the following specific ways.

1. We organize and host the Radio Announcing Contest for high school students at the College’s annual Communications Day. This occurred on March 1, 2013. Numerous participants throughout the 50-year history of this event have majored in broadcasting at the University, worked at KASU as students, and in some cases worked here in full-time positions.
2. We judge a state wide Audio Production competition day at Skills, USA. This occurred on April 9, 2013 in Hot Springs. Students throughout Arkansas are made aware of KASU.

3. We participated in Business Expos in Batesville, Arkansas (01/23/13) and Jonesboro, Arkansas (4/10/13).  Three staff members manned the booth at each event and visited with business leaders and potential employees from the general public.

4. We gave tours to high school and college students on at least six occasions throughout the year.

5. We hosted a jazz concert and silent auction for members during our fall membership drive. The event brought 135 members from the community and raised awareness of KASU.
Community Events
KASU presents over 20 live music events per year to make available the live performance of music that is indigenous to our area: blues, bluegrass, country, jazz and rockabilly. At each Blue Monday, Bluegrass Monday, and Jazz Thursday concert we book local and regional bands. The local musicians appreciate these opportunities to perform for pay on a rotating basis. Financial  support is provided   by our underwriters.  We pay one local musician, a rockabilly pioneer, for travel expenses incurred in hosting a weekly program on the station. We pay a monthly stipend to another musician who serves as our sound engineer.  While these are not full-time positions, they provide opportunities for talented people to receive recognition and compensation.
